
Ohio Power Siting Board 
November 13, 2007 

Ted Strickland, GovarrKr 

Board Members 

Ch^rman 
A IM R. Sdviber 

The PuMic lASties Commission of Ohio 

Peter T. Seliskar, Chairman 
Huntsburg Township Board of Trustees 
P.O. Box 280 
Huntsburg, Ohio 44046 

ChristOfdwr I^NleskJ 

Ohio Environmental Protection Agency Re : A m c r i c a n T ra i i sm iss ion Systcms, Inc. 

(jeeFtsher 
Ohio Department of Development 

(}eau^ C o u ^ -l38kV Transmissign Line Supply Project 
s^se No. 07-171-EL-Bm. ,..>vv̂  
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Or. Alwi Jadfson 
Ohio Department of Health 

Sean Logan 
Ohio Department of Nekfl^ Resoiflv»s 

Robert Boggs 
Ohio Defxvfrnent of Agriculture 

Andrew M. BoatiigM, P.E. 
Public MendMT 

Dear Chairman Seliskar: 

Thank you for your concerns regarding the proposed American Transmissk>n 
Systems, Inc. / Geauga County -138kV Transmission Line Supply Project. As with 
the consideration of all transmission projects, local and surrounding busmesses, 
reskients, municipalities and officials are invited to discuss the present and long-term 
economical and environmental feasibility of such projects. The response we receive 
from these entities convey an mterest in environmental, ecological and social 
implications associated with the proposed transmission lme. 

Steven Driehaus 
ONo House of RepresentaSves 

John Hagan 
Oliio House cf RefMesenlatiwas 

On September 28,2007, Ainerk:an Transmission Systems, Inc. submitted an 
applicatbn for the project before the Ohio Power Siting Board. At this time, no public 
hearmgs are scheduled. However, once our staff review ofthe application is complete, 
the ̂ plicant is required to publish appropriate notice of ail hearu^s in local newspapers 
of general circulatbn m the area. 

8ob Schuler 
ONo Senate 

Jason Mison 
Ohio Senate 

As we appreciate all input mto the sitii^ process, your document will be shared with 
members ofthe Board and placed m the official docket for the case. Further, should you 
wish to vfew activity involving this application, please visit our web site at 
www.OPSB.ohio.gov. 

180 E. Broad Street 
Cokmbus, ONo 4321S-37S3 

viww OP38.i:4iio.gov 

Very truly yours 
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Ohio Pow 
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Huntsburg Township 
Nancy J. Saunders, Fiscal Officer 

P.O. Box 280 
Huntsburg, Ohio 44046 

October 23,2007 

AJan R. Schriber 
Chaixnun, Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 
ISO Ecut Broad Street 
Columbus, 0/M3215 

Reference: Proposed 138kV Transmission Line by American Transmission 
Systems, Inc. (ATSI). a subsidiary of Firstfjieruy Corp., 
CAS£^07-0173-EL-BrX 

Dear Chairman Schriber, 

American Transmission Systems, Inc. (ATSI), a subsidiar> of FirstEnergy Corp.. is proposing to construct 
a I38kV power transmission line passing through Huntsburg Township. As elected township trustees of 
Huntsbiug Township we aie writing this letter to express the serious concerns and strong opposition Our 
residents have raised over this proposed 138k"V transmission line. We, the board of trustees, do realize 
there is a need in surrounding communities for additional electrical power, however we feci rhis additional 
1 jSkV line should impact the least number of people and residential propeny. The proposals before you do 
not consider the severe impaci on our agricultuiai community. 

Our coinmuiiity is residential and agricultural and the proposal before you breaks up many Huntsburg 
farms, thus limiting their ability to use their t̂ armland to its full potential and causing a financial hardship. 
Our i-esidents as well as ihe members of this boajd feel there is a serious safety issue involved and this 
proposal sends far to much power through a residential area, as well as causiag the residents financial loss 
and displacement from their homes. 

FirsiHnergy is taking a siopgap approach for toduy's energy needs. They arc not considering Ihc future 

needs ofthe region. We feel a broader approach should be taken. 

We urge you to use extreme caution when you choose a corridor for this transjnission line. We are asking 
you to look for existing civil corridors such as State Route 11, which offers many advantages for this 
transmission line such as: 

• It will provide extra power to the Southem areas of Ashtabula County 
• Nonhem ponions of Trumbull 4i Mahoning Counties will also benefit 
• Utilization an existing civil corridor. 
• Geauga County areas will also be improved where needed. 

If Route ] 1 is not a viable corridor we would like to suggest taking a hard look at placing the transmission 
lines along the boundaries ofthe affected counties. Using tbis ajea the effect on residences and farmlands 
is extremely minin^al. The area is made up of woods and wetlands and offers a more central distribution 
route 10 where ihe power is needed. 

Board of Trustees Huntsburgrwp@windstream.net 
Clark M. Adams 
Nancy J. Kothera 440-636-5486 phone 
Peter 1'. Seliskar 440-636-5513 fax 

mailto:Huntsburgrwp@windstream.net
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Huntsburg Township x '̂  
Nancy J. Saunders, Fiscal Officer 

P.O. Box 280 
Huntsburg, Ohio 44046 

Perfiaps placing a 138kV line on existing poles that traverse State Route 322 could be studied. 
Consideration should also be given to the Rachael Line, Case No. 95-600-HL-BTX, which was approved in 
1997 by the Ohio Power Sitting Board and never completed by CEI now FirstEnergy. 

The destruction of our fermland and rural country atmosphere should be more of a consideration than the 
cost ofthe project. Our residents will not tolerate the attempt to breakup prime i^mland and intrusion on 
dieir residences along the State Route 528 path as proposed. It is we the people using the power who will 
ultimately pay for the power and the cost involved In supplymg that power. It should not be a lose, lose 
situation for the people of Huntsburg Township. 

We thank you for your time and comiideracion in this matter. The trustees may be reached as follows: 
Clark Adams (440) 635-0018, Nancy Kothera (440) 636-5498 and Peter Seliskar (440) 636-5597. 

Sincerely, 
r̂g Township Board of Trustees 

Peter T. Seliskar, Chairman 

Clark M. Adams Vice-chairman 

Copies to: 
Lee Fisher 
Director, Ohio Department of Development 
77 South High Street 
Columbus. OH 43215 

Anne Harnish 
Acting Director, Ohio Department of Health 
246 North High Street. P.O. Box 118 
Columbus, OH 43215 

Robert Boggs 
Director, Ohio Department of Agriculture 
8995 East h/lain Street 
Reynoldsburg, OH 43068 

Board of Trustees Huntsburgrwp@windstream.net 
Clark M.Adams ' 
Nancy J. Kothera 440-656-5486 phone 
Peter T. Seliskar 440-636-5513 tax 

mailto:Huntsburgrwp@windstream.net
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Huntsburg Township 
Nancy J. Saunders, Fiscal Officer 

P.O. Box 280 
Huntsburg, Ohio 44046 

Chnstopher Korleski 
Director, Ohio Environmental Protection Agency 
50 West Town Street, Suite 700 
Columbus. OH 43215 

Sean Logan 
Director, Ohio Department of Natural Resources 
2045 Morse Road, Bidg. D-3 
Columbus, OH 43229 

Andrew M. Boatright 
Public Member, The Ohio Power Siting Board 
180 East Broad Street 
Columbus, OH 43215 

Senator Bob Schuler 
Ohio Senate 
State House 
Columbus, OH 43215 

Senator Jason Wilson 
Ohio Senate 
State House 
Columbus, OH 43215 

Senator Timothy Grendell 
Ohio Senate 
State House 
Columbus, OH 43215 

Governor Ted Strickland 
Governor's Office, Riffe Center, 30th Floor 
77 South High Street 
Columbus. OH 43215-6108 

Representative Matthew J. Dolan 
13th Floor 
77 South High Street 
Columbus. OH 43215-6111 

U.S. Congressman Steven C. LaTourette 
1 Victoria Place. Room 320 
Painesville, OH 44077 

Paul A. Centolella 
Commissioner. The Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 
160 East Broad Street 
Columbus, OH 43215 

Board of Trustees Hunisburgtwp@windstream,net 
Clark M. Adams 
Nancy J. Kothera 440'636*54S6 phone 
Peter T. Seli.skar 440-636-5513 fax 
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Huntsburg Township 
Nancy J, Saunders, Fiscal Officer 

P.O. Box 280 
Huntsburg, Ohio 44046 

Commissioner Craig S. Albert 
Geauga Board of County Commissioners' Office 
470 Center Street, Building #4 
Chardon, OH 44024-1068 

Commissioner Mary A. Samide 
Geauga Board of County Commissioners' Office 
470 Center Street, Building #4 
Chardon, OH 44024-1068 

Commissioner William S. Young 
Geauga Board of County Commissioners* Office 
470 C&nier SXreel Building #4 
Chardon, OH 44024-1068 

Board of Trustees Huntsburgrwp@windstream.nec 
Clark M. Adams 
Nancy J. Kothera 440-636-54S6 phone 
Peter T. Seliskar 440-636-5513 fax 

mailto:Huntsburgrwp@windstream.nec

